WHAT'S NEW AT TYMSHARE?
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........................

President's Comments:

Since Dave and I covered our new financing in a series of meetings with all of you, I
wen't devote any space to it here. However, this now opens up a whole new horizon
for us as a company. Actually, a horizon that we have been aiming at for a long
tlme We have signed firm contracts with SDS for 3 more systems and have 3
additicnal ones in the mill. Getting all that hardware running and paying its way
next year is a huge job, and will certainly involve all of us before we're through.

In the area of publicity, we've been very active. By now, all of you have undoubtedly
scen the article in Computers and Automation. We were very pleased to see that
t:2y ran it in total. We have ordered reprints for use in promotion.

in eddition, I spoke to the San Francisco Chapter of the National Association of
Accountants and both John and I spoke at the National ADAPSC Conference in San

——
Francisco.

Sales-wise, Cctober promises to be our best month yet for service billing. The sale
ci zquipment has been slow so far, however. In total we should be Jjust about on target.

:Jf »=t's New in the Southern California Division?

Demmis D. Moore has accepted a position with Tymshare Los Angeles in the Technical
Tivicion working in applications. He comes to us from Control Data Corp. in Cleveland

LY 10 1

and siculd be aboard by December 1st,

Cur comruter was used for 4 days on the TV call-in show, TEMPO, in Los Angeles.

The pcople calling in played a round of golf against our computer on the Brookside
Colf Course in Los Angeles, simulated on the computer.

Ray Wakeman taped a half hour radio show with Joe Pyne. The future of computers
in our society and it's effect upon the individual was discussed. This show will be
run on local Western stations next month.



What's New in the Northern California Division?

The Northern California Division is expanding! We've added two of IBM's finest
salesmen to our Marketing Staff (Gary Myers and Dick Greene); and Robb Alpaugh
has joined Virgil's Training and Customer Support staff.

What's New in the Technical Staff?

Norman Hardy, Ann's husband, has joined the Cperating Systems group. Norm will
be taking over the Operating System Programming group.

The Subsystem group has been putting out improved versions of subsystems so
rapidly lately that the operating divisions are receiving two updates in one mail

delivery.

Gary Gorgen has accepted a position as Subsystems Programmer working under
Arden Scott. Gary will remain in Los Angeles until December 18 to finish his work
at Northrup Engineering School (Gary came to us as an operator at the L. A, Center
in January). Gary's initial assignment will be maintenance of the FORTRAN II
subsystem. Welcome to the Group of Groping Grinders, Gary.

Robb Alpaugh has left the above group to join Virg's Voracious Vitalizers as an
instructor.

Dick Moore is in Canada enjoying Expo 67. Someone carelessly left his leg iron
unlocked the other day and he escaped (temporarily) from his teletype.

Ann Hardy has given in to the ravages of time--she is now sporting some very ''roomy"

and colorful skirt and smock combos.

Neil Sullivan has solved the dilemma of trying to make a decision on which party to
attend every weekend. He is quietly letting it slip out that he will marry Peggy
Parker in November. He's going to initiate her to life as a "'computer world wife"
by taking her to FJCC on their honeymoon!

Bruce Crockett has also joined the Group of Groping Grinders. He has been a
computer operator at the Palo Alto Center. He will continue the development of

CAL and BASIC.

George Kovatch has joined Tymshare and will be doing his best to interpret the
produce of the systems and subsystems programmers as a technical writer with
Documentation and Training. He has joined us from Hal Lawrence Advertising.
Previous to that he worked for Mellonics. George is a graduate of the University
of Toronto where he studied Philosophy and History.



What's New in the Corporate Cffices ?

Your new roster updates are attached. Also attached is a copy of the current organiza-
tion chart. Two changes to the chart that did not get in on time--1) exchange Ann and
Norm Hardy's names, and 2) Gary Myers' name is misspelled.

irelay any changes to either the roster or the organization chart to Pat D'Agati before
November 15. Don't forget that your news has to be in by the 15th too. Surprise me--
don't make me bug you for it!
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